

## Harmonize Academy

Harmonize Academy 7 Phillimore Road Liverpool L6 6DL

Principal: Mrs Marie McConville
T: 0151 203 1934
E: admin@harmonizeacademy.org
W: www.harmonizeacademy.org

1st March 2021

Dear Parents and Carers

We are delighted to be welcoming all our students back to school next week. I would like to thank you again for all the support that you have given your child throughout this lockdown and we hope all students will be back in school till the end of the academic year of 2021.

In order to reduce the spread of Covid-19 within our school we will be testing all students twice a week till Easter, we will also be sending out home test kits for you and your family to be tested twice a week 3 to 5 days apart to ensure everyone is as safe as possible.

- Year 11 students only will return to school on Monday 8<sup>th</sup> March at the usual time, 9.00 am start. School will finish at 1.30 pm after lunch.
   Year 11 students should not attend school on Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> March.
- Year 10 and 9 students only will return to school on Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> March at the usual time, 9.00 am start. School will finish at 1.30 pm after lunch.
   Year 10 and 9 students should not attend school on Monday 8<sup>th</sup> March.
- All students will return full-time to school on Wednesday 10<sup>th</sup> March at the usual time, 9.00 am start.
- The spring term ends on Friday 26<sup>th</sup> March.

Please see attached consent form for your child to participate in asymptomatic testing in school. Please email the consent form back to school by Friday 5<sup>th</sup> March.

We want to reassure you that we will be putting arrangements in place to ensure that school is as safe as possible by doing the following;

- 2 Year Group Bubbles and zoning communal areas
- Providing PPE for all students and staff including face coverings
- Keeping safe distances between students and staff were possible
- Changing how we use the building and classrooms
- Ensuring the building is thoroughly cleaned and fogged each day to prevent any spread of coronavirus

If you have any questions about next week just contact school and we will be able to explain everything to you.







Please remember to follow all government guidance to continue to stay safe and prevent the spread of the virus.

Please ring school 0151 203 1934 if your child cannot attend. May I remind you that students who have not arrived by 9.00 am will receive a text home if you do not contact us in advance.

With very best wishes,

Mare M. Caville

Mrs Marie McConville

Principal